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I refer to petition 3183-19 and 3138-19, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by 
Mr Michael Crandon MP, Member for Coomera on 20 August 2019 about a new railway 
station for Pimpama, one of the three Gold Coast infill stations being planned for delivery. 

I can confirm that the new Pimpama station, which includes an onsite park 'n' ride facility, is 
currently scheduled to be delivered in time for the first services of Cross River Rail. 

The Palaszczuk Government recognises the new stations, including Pimpama, will service 
the Gold Coast's growing population and ease congestion pressure on key arterial roads. 

The Department of Transport and Main Roads is working closely with the Cross River Rail 
Delivery Authority to progress the commitment of delivering the Pimpama station and has 
commenced technical discussions with the City of Gold Coast and Queensland Rail. 

Stakeholder consultation, including with the community, will be an important part of the 
station planning process. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


